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Happy Spring! Well almost. I'd
like to take the time to highlight
some exciting events we have
planned for the coming weeks and
months. But first, | wanted to recap
some activities that we've enjoyed
this winter.

Check out the piece in this
newsletter on the results from
our First Annual Hoeliday Lights
Competition! \Ve're hoping our
winners inspired others to join in the
fun next year. The 10th Annual ANA
Wine Tasting event was held on
Januvary 31, and was a huge
success. As the article inside
indicates, the event was once
again very well attended, and we
were able to raise over $1,000 for
the Howe MNeighborhood Family
Resource Center! Thanks to all thase
who volunteered and attended for
making it a great evening,

We'd like to encourage you to
attend the RAstor Neighborhood
Association’s Annual Meeting, o be
held on Monday, March 16,
2009, at 6:30 pm at
First Evangelical Lutheran
Church, 743 S. Monroe
Ave., in the basement.
Free chili will be served!
Don't miss this great
opportunity to
catch up en what
is happening in
Astor, hear
from Mayor
Schmitt and
Alderman
Theisen, and
meet your
neighbors.
With a new year

starting, we're looking for neighbors
to consider joining us on the Board.
Don't be shy—stop by the meeting
and infroduce yourselfl

After a tough winter, we're all
looking forward to the annual ANA
Easter Egg Hunt, tc be held on
Saturday, April 11, at St. James
Park. See inside for details. Always
a family favorite!

Finally, cur Spring Fox River Trail
Clean-Up will be held on Saturday,
April 18. Volunteers should meet
at 9:30 am at the trail head at
Adams & Porlier. Embrace the
spring fever and help keep our stiip
of the trail clean!

As always, please feel free
fo contact me, or any other board
member, to gef involved, volunteer
at an event, or express an idea
or concern.

See you around the neighborhocd!

Andrew Higgins
andrewh@asforneighborhood. org
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L .. * Located in Allouer next to
E. the Catholic Cemetary
“fu‘ yyoga.com
voga * meditation * breath * for every body

bring in this notice for one free week of classes

B JOHNSON
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Downtown Green Bay Along the Fox River

Jjohnsenbankcom
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JANE M. JADIN
REALTOR
email: jane jadin olej.com
web: hitp:/ 'www.olej.com

Bill Doyle, Realtor®
bdoylel@coldwellhomes.com
www. ColdwellHomes.com

20 year resident of Astor Task Neghbarhood
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2825 5. Wbster Ave., Green Bay mRTE

Suitable for Framing

Custorn Framing & Gallery

THERESE REBHOLZ

FIVE BLOGHKS EAST

OF HERITAGE HILL

(ON THE LEFT)

Emai: sframing@oal com

& A3 Thie Clioize of
1‘1}": Interior Designers
-

Mary/
Vanderstee
“Piano
it's Fun To Play
/Mgas Welcome

mavan30@tds.net ’

.;:. R e‘th SOVenSOn Kewaunee, Wisconsin
www.parallel44.com
v ...creating the
B art of home Parallel 44
SRR Vineyard & Winery
i gresnbayiealiestate canmn
Andrew Higgins Mike Uan Handel Brent & Joanne Weycker
Prasident 818 Emilie St. Astor Outlook Editor
700 Emilie St. H: 430-1378 500 Eliza

C: 5627633

andrewh@ostomeighborhcod.org

Jennifer Schwenk
Vice President
1114 S C|{:y St

cschwerk@sheglobal net

Pastor Paul Schleis
Secretary/ Treasurer
740 S, Quincy St
H: 4377134

W: 4357970

C: 6210460

pachlais@res st oom

kmvanhardel@netzenc.net

Jesse Sharp
Popeorn in Park
219 5 Quincy St
H: 435-1782

jesse sharp@gmail_com

Jacqueline Frank
840 S Jefferson 5t
H: 4450402

jdfrank@rationalrmuseum_cig

Christian Kime

645 5. Monroe
Green Bay, WI 54301
Q204372832

christianpelerson28@haoimall.com

Jaime Danen

436 5. Madison St
Green Bay, VWI 54301
3664717

jidanen@gmail.com
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The ANA is responsible for o portion of the bike trail along the Fox River, and
fwice a year, we pick it up. In the spring, our cleanup event coincides with the
beginning of Earth Week. Please join us on Saturday, April 18 at 9:30 am,
meeling at the Mile O trail marker where Porlier meets Adams Streel. Garbage
bags and gloves will be made available. If you have any quesfions, contact
Andrew Higgins at andrewh@astorneighberhood.org. Please join us fo help
beautify this important part of our neighborhood for the enjoyment of all!

ANA Annual Meeting & Chili Supper
March 16 , 6:30 PM, First Evangelical
lutheran Church, 743 S. Monroe St

Party for the Animals
March 25, 10 AM, Bay Beach
Wildlife Sanctuary

ANA Easter Egg Hunt
April 17, ©:30-11 AM, St James Park

Spring River Trail Clean-lp
April18, 9:30 AM, meet at the
triail head of Porlier & Adams

ANA Meetings

April 20 and May 18, 6 PM ot Howe
Neighborhood Family Resource Center
All are welcome!

Heritage Hill Spring Celebration
May 3, 10 AM to 4:30 PM, Heritage Hill

Astor Neighborhood Walking Tours
May 9 at 9:30 AM, May 22 at 2 PM
and May 23 af 9:30 AM, at
Hazelwond Histeric House

IMother’s Day Special
May 10, 12 PMio 4 PM at
Hazelwood Histeric House

Boy Scout Railroading Merit Badge

Workshop
May 16 at the MNational Railroad Museum

Cellcom Green Bay Marathon
May 17

Memorial Day at Heritage Hill
May 25, 10:30 AM to 4:30 PMW,
Heritage Hill

ANA Rummage Sale
May30

A Day Out with Thomas
June 10 = 14, Natienal Railroad Museum

Bellin Run
Jure 13

Grab your Easter baskets and
join the Astor Neighborhood
Association for the Annual Easter
Egg Hunt!

Returning to St. James Park, this
vear's event will toke place on
Saturday, April 11 from 9:30 am
until 171:00 am, with a signal for the
hunt to start at 10:00 am. Plans for
this wonderful family event will have
two age-appropriate egg hunting
grounds and an appearance by the
Easter Bunny, who will hop by to
meet the children and pose for
photographs. Popcorn in the Park
will be available before and after
the hunt as well as? children’s

activities, so guests are encourcged
to stay and socialize.

As a note, the Easter Egg Hunt is
a "green” event, where the Easter
Bunny will provide special plastic
egg recycling bins. As we celebrate
the emergence of spring, this is a
terrific way to help teach children the
importance  of  keeping  the
environment clean. Event staff will be
happy to direct participants to these
bins and to answer any questions
that day.

For more information about the
event, please fegl free tg contact
Jacqueline Frank at (320) 21’?-Il!liﬂlor

at janqueline_d_ﬁank@hquail.nnm,
/

Annual Easter Egg Hunt Am




" ANA Annual

Garage Sale
Saturday, May 30

For the past six years, the ANA hos held
neighborhood-wide garage sales. The r=sponse has
been remendous with confinued growih in the
number of homes in our neighborhood that hold
sales an this day and the citywide attendance.

This vear, the event will be Saturday, May 30th.
We enceurage all of our neighbors lo go through
their basements and closats to find ifems which they
no lenger use, but that others might treasure. We
alss welcome our neighbors from throughout the
area fo fcke the opportunity o walk e Astor
Neighborhood streefs ond find thase special
bargains. The ANA will adverise with streef sigrs
and we encouroge those holding garage sales o
put out their own signs, loo. By having a
neighbothood-wide event, we dre sure to connect
people with itlems for sale with the peogle that
want them,

So on the merning of Saturday May 30th,
make sure you either sel up your garage sale or
stait shopping earlyl

Euery year e hold an annual meeting fo
allow our neighbors 1o express their
concerns, meet members of Green Bay cily
office and their alderman, learn of the latest
developments and changes to  our
neighborhood, and have an update on al of
the excifing evenfs that the Astor
Neighborhood Assaciation has planned for
e year chead,

At this year's mesfing, representatives from
Bellin Hospital will be present to introduce,
discuss, and answer questions en changes fo
fheir campus that they have proposed to the
City of Green Bay. These changes involve o

request of the City, by Bellin, to permanently
vacate Cass Street from South Van Buren
Sireet to South Webster Ave. and the easterly
half of South Van Buren Street to the vacated
lawe Street.

At this year’s annual meeting we will be
serving a chili sUppar—so bring your appefites!
The meeting will be Monday, March 16th, af
&:30 pm at First E'mngehcd lutheran Church,
743 S, Monros Street, Grean Bay, Pastor Paul
Schleis is both the celebrant at this church os

well as the freasurer/! secrefary for the ANA,

and he has offered us the basement mesting
room of his facility.

Community Policing is designed to fackle long-term or
chronic preblems within a specific neighbarhood in a cify.
Community Police Officers are not dispatched to handle
routine calls for service, hut specialize in problem sclving
and chronic nuisance abatement. Green Bay has a
Chronic Muisance ordinance that can hold landlords
responsible when they rent fo fenants wha cause confinuous
problems and affect the quality of life in a neighborhocd.
The Community Policing Program of the Green Bay Folice
Department has undergone a reorganization process. As such
the community policing areas have changed and officers
have been add
leam is not be assigned to any specific areq,
put will be assigned to impact problems
wherever they crop up.

d to an Impact Team. The Impact

The officers that cover the Astor and
MNavarino Neighborhoods—Officer Brian
Schilt and Officer Paul Van Hondel—are
the ones our neighbors should contoct

with questions and/ or concerns. Their

phone number is 448-3143, ond
their email addressas are as follows:

Brian Schilt
BrianSc@ci.greenbay.wi.us

Paul an Handel
paulva@ci.greenbaoy.wi.us

Jaddng Y9 § bunaayy jenuuy
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Rs the weather warms up this spring, the number of people walking will increase. Please
remember to be alert for pedesirians as you drive through your neighborhood and other areas.
More children will be walking to school. More of aur senior citizens will be walking as the

snow and ice melks.

During 2008, 29 pedestians were hit by vehicles on Green Bay sirests, Thirteen of these
occurred at signalized inferseciions. Medical fransport b\; a rescue sqL.'Od was necessary for

ten of these pedastrians.

Also during 2008, there were 1,200 vehicular crashes in Green Bay. Medical ansport
was needed in 164 of them. Failure to yield, running red lights, driving while intoxicated,
driving while using a cell phone and speeding are frequent causes of these crashes. If we are

all more attentive we will all be safer,

IF wou have any quesfions or comments regdn’Jing these or any other issues, please contact me.

Tory Theisen, 4339331
tonytheisen@netzero.com

The 2003 10K Bellin Run is just around the
camer| last year's record parficipation made
for an omazingly successful race, but there
were also some challenges with congestion.

This year, some changes are planned o help

improve the flow of this wonderful community

event. Here is what is happening:

B The Bellin TOK Run stort and finish line
will remain on WWebster Avenue in front of
the hospifal.

B The Fridoy evening health expo,
registration, packet pick-up, pasta dinner
and children’s event will take place in
Astor Park,

W The Friday evening Children's Run will start
and end on Clay Street. The 1K course
wil circle the park on Clay, Porlier,
Roosevelt, Eliza and back to Clay.

B The perimeter of Astor Park will be closed
to norresident motor vehicle traffic with
barricades and security guards from 2 pm
uniil 8 p.

B Residenis may still get in or out of their
driveways by speaking with the securily
guards stationed at the comers of the park.

B Sofurday mormning shutle drop off, race day
registration, packet pick up, and pretace
food and beverage will be in Astor Park,

B The Saturday postrace food, beverage,
music, awards, and shuttle pick up will be
available in Astor Park unfil 11 am.

Road closures in or near Astor Park in

conjunction with the Belin Run include;

E FRIDAY: Clay Street, Eliza to Porlier
|2 pm — 8 pmj

E FRIDAY: Porfier Street, Glay to Roosevelt
(2 pm — 8 pm|

B FRIDAY: Rooseuelt Street, Porlier to Eliza
(2 pm—8 pm|

E FRIDAY: Eliza Street, Clay to Roosevelt
|2 pm — 8 pmj

B SATURDAY: Webster Avenue, East Mason
to Porlier (5 am — Neen)

® SATURDAV: Webster Avenue, Porlier
to Greene (8 om — %:30 am)

® SATURDAY: Clay Street, Hastings to
East Mason Street (5 om - 11 am)

See the Bellin Run website for a detailed
course map and additional sireef closures.

This year marked the beginning of the first
Annual Astor Holiday Lights Competition.
Neighbors who signed up to have their
homes corsidered in the judging were
compefing to win in one of three categories:
Astor Classic, Most Creative ond Something
Special. Only homes that were entered info
ihe contest were judged.

This year, our judges were most impressed
with the use of details ot each of the homes.
Ihe Gustafson family, winners in the “Astor
Classic” category, featured the decorative use
of poinsettia vignettes on their frant porch and
front yard. In addition fo this, the use of real
greenery, white lights and an antique sled
created @ feel'mg of history and elegonce,
fwo very special characterisfics of our own
neighborhood,

For the Ruggles family ot 1126 S, Clay
Street, it was the whimsical use of snow men
and snow flokes that gamered them the
award of “Most Creative.” Beautifully hand-

tied gold ribbon secured fresh greens on the
front porch before a lir path of white electric
snowflakes. Each window of the home was
adomed with more greenery and more [it
snowflakes. A clever litle countrystle snow
man wreathe greeted visitors at the front door.

Also on S. Quincy Street, the Klein family,
through their use of shiny, mefallic, suspended
red balls, created an incredible and traffic
stopping holiday display. Complemented by
the use of red twigs and balsam branches
posifioned in clay pots, as well as yards of
more greenery draping fhe home's columns
and front porch, the use of the red balls was
really "Something Special.”

Anyone who finds themselves cutside in
our neighborhooed during the winter months is
offered a splendid visual reat. If, perhaps,
you noficed o neighbor whose home
displayed something spectacular or you
would like to have your own home enfered
info our competifion, plecse sign up nextyear.

“Astor Classic” Cusicfson Family 832 S. Quincy Street
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There are many wonderful features
about our nc—:igwbo'h-:md that gef us 1<J|kir1g
about why it is that we are so very proud 1o
lve here, and the 10th Annual Aster
Neighborhood Wine Tasting, held fhis past
January 31, should b one of those reasons.
Ifs an extroordinary gift to live in a
neighborhood where folks regularly come
out o bolster community and share in the
company of their friends and neighbors, bul
it is even more grand when they do it in
the name of a good cause. Just as we did
last vear, $500 in proceeds from our
neighborhood wine tasfing went o benefit the
Howe Neighborhood Family Resource Center, but
with the addition of a friendly gift basket raffle,
we were able fo raise an additicnal $5OO for
the center. Even the smallest donation will be
put immediately to good use of HNFRC and
the center was overjoyed to have once again
benefifled from our neighborhood's generasity.
This year's guesls were not only excited to find
out who amang them had won the rame_, but
were just as anxious o find out how much of
a direct donation was raised

local winery ewners and fellow Astor
neigh bors, Maria Milane and Steve Johnson of
Parallel 44 provided this year’s sampling
of wines. Both Steve and Maria were
on hand to keep the g|osses filled and to offe
up specific information about each of the
wines. All of their wines can be purchased at
Parallel 44, but also at your local Festival
Foods Grocery Siare.

There was an abundant donation of foods
trom several local restaurants. Some of thess
included platters of fresh fruit, hummus and
pita, rosemary shimp and mini beef
Wellington as well as red velvet cake, ltalian

canoli and hand-made sugar cookies, all of
which awaited this year's group of guests af
the homes of neighbors Brent and Joanne
Weycker cnd Miriam and Saied Assef.

A trio of flutists welcomed guests as they
enfered the Weyeker home io sample white
wines, and a local renaissancestyle music
group known as “Recorders By the Bay,”
which included fellow neighbor Judy Van
Ryzin, generously donated their talents by
playing throughout the evening at the Assef
home, which leafured red wines. Neighbors
comforiably sampled wine, nibbled on
gourmet freals ond enjoyed an allegsther
enchanting evening. As in veors post, it is
ihe diligent work of wine tasting crganizer
Katie Higgins, thot brings this all together

The breathtaking floral displays ot each
home were donated by Petal Pusher and gift
baskets lo be raffled off were assembled by
Jennie Sykes-Schwenk. Local graphic arfist,
Mark Anderson, once again designed our flyer
and tobleiop displays featuring the names of
all cur vendors. Many, many neighbers and
their children came out 1o support in the set
up cf this event and without them, none of his
would be possible.

Ve hope that you remember to support
our generous sponsors, as well as Maria and
Steve of Parallel 848 the nex! fime you're in the
mood for a culinary or wine inspired freat.
You won't be disappointed!

SPONSORS:

Jimmy Seas, Cheffetta’s, Quincy’s, Marco’s
Seafood Club, Bouchee, Petal Pusher,
Republic Chophouse, Parallel 44 Vineyard
and Winery, Kreative Katering, Cheesecake
Heaven, and Downtown Green Bay, Inc.




